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              Riverside-San Bernardino Counties  

The Inland Orchid News. 

 

  

Regular meetings are 

held on the 2nd 

Thursday of the month.   

 

Regular meetings 

include: 

 

Plant Judging 7:15pm 

 

Meeting 7:30pm 

 

Speaker  7:45pm 

 

Refreshments & 

Judging Results 

8:45pm 

 

Opportunity 9:00pm 

Meetings are held at the 

Lawrence F. Hutton Community Center 

Second Thursday of each month 

Show-N-Tell @ 7:15 pm 

Meeting @ 7:30 pm 
 

A great big thank you to Ron and Linda Lang for their presentation 

Of making floral arrangements from mini’s to huge.  Even those who were 

sort of backing away from making an arrangement were soon engrossed 

in making something spectacular.  What a great meeting and thank you 

all for showing up at the new location.   

 

Spring time brings about the question of “what are those mini spots on the 

leaves” “what is eating away at my flowers” “what is that white fungus 

stuff”.  Well we have a presentation for you for the next meeting. 

 

“Virus and Pests” will be the next topic for our members to familiarize 

themselves with these parasites.  As it is time to start re-potting again it is 

a good time for a refresher class of what some of the common pests look 

like and the damage they can do to the plants and flowers.  Our own Nessa 

Rosenbaum will be the narrator for this program.   

 

How do you like the new place we are meeting at?  We have a few 

guidelines to follow which are pretty basic.  We won’t be able to imbibe in 

our special alcoholic beverage at the December/June pot luck anymore.  

Just one of the rules and of course, we should leave the room as neat and 

tidy as when we found it.   

 

Thanks to all who opened up their homes and greenhouses for the 

greenhouse tour.  It was a lot of work and a special thank you to Micaela 

who also hosted the luncheon at her house.  This was a great way to see 

how others grow their award winning orchids – Gene and Sandy Collins, 

Jamie and Doreen Stewart, Micaela Solis and Dann Dunst who also 

shared his love of raising birds with us.  What a collection.  The tour 

wound up at the Spring Show at Norman’s Orchids.  Hope all of you had a 

great time and will looking forward to the next scheduled one in about two 

years.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    

 

 

   Standard Catts    Odonts/Onc.   

   Cult-     Cult-  

   1st-     1st –G&S Collins 

   2nd-Jamie Stewart   2nd- 

   3rd-     3rd-  

    

   Miniature Catts   Paphs   

   Cult-G&S Collins   Cult-Dann Dunst 

   1st –     1st –G&S Collins 

   2nd –Jamie Stewart   2nd-Dann Dunst 

   3rd –     3rd –Jamie Stewart  

   

   Cymbidiums    Vanda  

   Cult-.     Cult- 

   1st –     1st –Jamie Stewart  

   2nd –     2nd –Dann Dunst 

   3rd –     3rd –Dann Dunst 

    

   Mini Cymbidiums   Phalanaepsis 

   Cult –G&S Collins   Cult – 

   1st –Bob Laughlin   1st – G&S Collins 

   2nd -     2nd –G&S Collins  

   3rd -     3rd –  

    

   Dendrobiums    Other 

   Cult –Bob Laughlin   Cult –G&S Collins  

   1st –Nessa Rosenbaum  1st –Dann Dunst  

   2nd –Nessa Rosenbaum  2nd-Dann Dunst  

   3rd –Bob Laughlin   3rd –Dann Dunst 

 

   Species 

   Cult –Jamie Stewart 

   1st –Dann Dunst 

   2nd –Dann Dunst 

   3rd –Dann Dunst 
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Have you paid 

your dues yet??  

Cut off is April 1, 

2015. 

 

You can pay your 

dues to Linda 

Lang, our 

membership chair, 

at the meeting or 

send to our mail 

box. 

 

RSBCOS 

P.O. Box 10423 

San Bernardino, 

CA 

92423 

 

Don’t lose out on 

any of the 

fascinating 

speakers lined up 

for the year and 

the “members 

only” functions we 

have planned.       

               March Show-N-Tell Winners 

 Enjoy having some 

refreshments?  

 

 Bring a treat and 

receive a free raffle 

ticket for the general 

raffle.  Both snacks and 

beverages are most 

welcome. 
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Roster Changes 

and Additions 

 

New members: 

 

Sara ‘Sue’ Mullins 

38741 Vineland St. 

Cherry Valley, CA 

92223 

951-845-5288 

 

Christy Sterling 

39105 Vineland St. 

Cherry Valley, CA 

92223 

951-288-0616 

Dustape13@ 

Verizon.net 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome new 

members!  We 

hope that you will 

find the society to 

be a fun and 

educational way to 

learn more about 

growing orchids. 
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In our efforts to 

conserve our funds 

for the society, 

anyone wishing to 

receive the 

newsletter by 

email (Microsoft 

Word format or 

PDF) please 

contact Sandy 

Collins (909) 794-

7426. This not 

only saves the 

society postage, it 

also saves time on 

printing, folding & 

mailing our 

newsletters. 

Advertising 

Rates: 
 

Half page 
Approx. 4.5” x 5.5” 

$7.50 per issue 

 

Business card 
Approx. 2” x 3.5” 

$5.00 per issue 

 

All ads MUST be 

camera ready or a 

graphics fee will 

be charged. 

 

     
Speaker Linda Lang                     Speaker Ron Lang       Members in rapt attention 

     
Phal. Lucia Pink – Collins            Cym. Hip Hop – Collins               Den. Tyobb2 - Rosenbaum 

     
Paph. Cavalese – Dunst         Paph Freckles-Collins    Rhys. Gigantean - Dunst 

     
Drac. Bella – Dunst       Den Joy Wray-Laughlin   Pot. Free Spirit - Stewart 

 
Bc. Iliop x Blc. Midas charm - Stewart 
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Officers 2014-2015 
 

President: Don Phillips 

1st Vice President: Open 

2nd Vice President: Nessa Rosenbaum 

Board Secretary: Laura Gerdwagon 

 

Membership Secretary:  

Linda Lang (951)-663-5237 

Treasurer: Sandy Collins (909) 794-7426  

Appointments 

 

Auction: OPEN 

Greeter:  OPEN 

Hospitality/Kitchen: Various Groups 

Newsletter: Sandy Collins 

Plant Sales: Jamie Stewart  

Raffle Tickets: Laura Gerdwagon  

Speakers: Micaela Solis 

Sunshine:  Jim Neuhalfen 

Parliamentarian:  

AOS/Orchid Digest: Sandy Collins 

Southland Rep: Micaela Solis 

Equipment: Nessa Rosenbaum 

Historian: OPEN 

Spring Show 

 

 

 

Board Members 

 

 

Pat Engel, Linda Lang, Ton Gibbs, 

Tanya Cupino, Laura Gerdwagon, 

Nessa Rosenbaum, Jim Spence, 

Ron Lang 

Newsletter Editor 

 
 

 

Deadline for newsletter 

submissions is the last 

Sunday of the month. 

Contact: 

 

Sandy Collins 

 

 

Board Meeting 

 

The next board 

meeting will be 

held on Sunday,  

pm at the L.F. 

Hutton 

Community Center 

in Colton.   The 

board meetings are 

held on the fourth 

Sunday of the 

month and the 

general society 

membership is 

always welcome. 

If you are a board 

member and you 

are not able to 

attend please 

notify Don Phillips 

 

 

 

Remember: 

Support your local orchid growers and tell them you are a member of the 

Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society.  Who knows…you 

may receive a discount! 

 

 

                                 Hosts and Hostesses Needed! 

Volunteer members are always needed to help host kitchen duties. 

Hosting will include preparing coffee, set-up and clean-up of 

refreshments and assisting in keeping track of kitchen inventory. 

If you are able to donate your time at any of the regular meetings, please 

signup at the meeting or contact   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 About Our Society… 

The Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society (RSBCOS) was founded to further 

the understanding and appreciation of orchids by its members locally and to aid in a 

worldwide effort to improve man’s knowledge of them. 

Meetings are held at 

Lawrence F. Hutton 

Community Center 

660 Colton Ave. 

Colton, CA 92324   

  

 

 

 

Celebrating our 

63th year! 

RSBCOS 

P.O. Box 10423 

San Bernardino, CA 

92423 

April 2015 

Newsletter 

    

 

 


